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	Report for Action 4 of Strategic Plan      

Subject: ASCD – Advocacy and Influence
Date of Report:  February 10, 2011 Board Meeting 
Chair/Designee:  Susan Pecinovsky and Pam Vogel

	Action 1:  Teaching and Learning (Programs/ Events, Partnerships)
· Julie Davis (chair)
· Events Chairs

· Kelly Adams – Fall 

· Cindy Swanson – Summer 
· Sue Wood – Spring

· Members at Large

· Julie Grotewold

· Cindy Swanson

· Partnerships

· Cynthia Knight – DE

· Pam Vogel – ASCD 
· Elaine Smith-Bright – Higher Education

· Lou Howell – Executive Director (ad hoc)
· Chris Welch -  Technology (ad hoc)
· Amy Wichman – Membership (ad hoc)
Action 2:  Membership

· Amy Wichman (Chair)
· Susan Pecinovsky - ASCD – 
· Jan Beatty – Higher Ed

· Bart Mason – Member at Large
· Marcia Tweeten - Secretary
· Lou Howell – Executive Director

Action 3:  Technology

· Chris Welch (Chair)
· Leslie Moore – President

· Jason Ellingson – President Elect

· Kevin Vidergar – Member at Large

· Lou Howell – Executive Director

Advocacy and Influence

· Susan Pecinovsky
· Pam Vogel

· Lou Howell

Finance

· Julie Davies (Chair - Treasurer)
· Tom Ahart (Electronic Communication)
· Lou Howell - Executive Director
Nominations

· Jason Ellingson (chair)
· Members at Large (as requested)
· Julie Grotewold 
· Bart Mason 
· Cindy Swanson
· Kevin Vidergar 

· Lou Howell (ad hoc)

Other

· As needed
	Board Action Needed:  (Delete those not appropriate)
       X     Information Only 


	
	Recommendation: 

Advocacy needs to be an area of continued emphasis for our Iowa ASCD. As we establish a stronger relationship with legislators, we expect that we will establish an understanding that Iowa ASCD does not represent any particular group of educators; instead, our beliefs are based upon what research supports is best for student learning and “the whole child.”


	
	Summary of Information/Data to Support Recommendation:
Leadership Institute for Legislative Advocacy (LILA) Conference

Susan Pecinovsky, Lou Howell and Pam Armstrong-Vogel  attended the LILA Conference in Washington, D.C., on January 22-24. Sunday and Monday sessions were focused on understanding the ASCD platform on issues and listening to speakers who updated our group on what was taking place on the Hill and the prospect of reauthorization of ESEA in an election year.  Clare Struck and Bridget Wagoner also attended the conference. Clare represented Price Lab School and Bridget is on the ASCD Legislative Committee. On Tuesday, Jan. 24, we met with Senator Harkin's Aide, Maria Worthen; Representative David Loebsack's Aide, Lisette Partelow; Representative Steve King; Representative Leonard Boswell and Aide, Katy Kiddall;  Representative Tom Latham; and Senator Grassley and Aide, James Rice.
The primary areas we discussed at each meeting were:

· Extended learning opportunities for all students beyond the traditional school day and school year, to ensure that all children have achieved the necessary literacy skills to be successful in school (after-school and extended-year programs)
· Clarity and consistency in learning expectations, including “college, career, and citizenship readiness,” and core instructional practices to achieve the intended learning. Also, the learning expectations must go beyond reading, math, and science, and include all core academic subjects – English, language arts, foreign languages, civics and government, economics, arts, history, geography, physical education, and health educations.
· An accountability system based on growth (e.g., high performance, closure of achievement gap, success in cohort comparisons, improved educator effectiveness) and provides for flexibility in use of funds, is learning centered and peer reviewed, and promotes supportive communities of adults to help children succeed in a culture of continuous growth.
· Teacher and School Leader effectiveness, primarily supported by effective professional development 
Meeting with Iowa Legislators - House Education Committee Members on Feb. 6 and 13 (planned):

Pam Vogel, Randy Podhaski (Ames Elementary Principal) and Kevin Vidergar went to the Statehouse on Feb. 6 to meet with Representative Cindy Winckler and three others who support the Democratic platform to discuss Iowa ASCD’s areas of concern in the Governor’s Blueprint. This meeting was then followed by a meeting with House Education Committee Chair Rep. Gregg Forristall. Pam had arranged this after she met Rep. Forristall with the Green Hills superintendents. The same issues that were addressed with Cindy’s group were also shared at the meeting with Rep. Forristall. Rep. Forristall welcomed the information our group shared with these issues: 1) Why district leadership needs to be addressed in the Blueprint, 2) more communication and documentation between school and parents for students in grades PreK-3, particularly in the area of literacy, in order to avoid grade retention at any grade. Literacy supports would need to come through after school and summer school programs, along with provided transportation, 3) the need for ongoing and additional professional development for educators, and 4) annual principal and teacher evaluations that could be accomplished through the Individual Professional Development Plan, if these were established based upon each teacher’s and principal’s professional growth needs and used as these were intended. In other words, we have these instruments currently in place; let’s use them correctly and these could serve well as an evaluation tool. Rep. Forristall asked that the group return on Monday, Feb. 13 to address the House Education Committee with the ideas; particularly of interest to him was the teacher and principal evaluation.
Advocacy Workshop, February 14 and 15:
February 14th and 15th, Iowa ASCD Board Members and membership will engage in preparation, training and visits to “the hill” to further the conversations that were begun in Washington, D.C.  On February 14th, David Griffith, the Director Public Policy, will provide a national perspective on educational policy and ASCD’s legislative agenda during a networking session from 5:30-7:30 at Djangos.  On February 15th, David Griffith, will be leading the preparation and training for quality conversations with legislators at the State Historical Building  followed by the actual visits to the hill and an opportunity to debrief the experience at the Capitol following the visits.

The message for Iowa Legislators will be the same as those shared at LILA.  The primary areas to be discussed at each meeting are:

· Extended learning opportunities for all students beyond the traditional school day and school year, to ensure that all children have achieved the necessary literacy skills to be successful in school (after school and extended year programs)
· Clarity and consistency in learning expectations, including “college, career, and citizenship readiness,” and core instructional practices to achieve the intended learning. Also, the learning expectations must go beyond reading, math, and science, and include all core academic subjects – English, language arts, foreign languages, civics and government, economics, arts, history, geography, physical education, and health educations.
· An accountability system based on growth (e.g., high performance, closure of achievement gap, success in cohort comparisons, improved educator effectiveness) and provides for flexibility in use of funds, is learning centered and peer reviewed, and promotes supportive communities of adults to help children succeed in a culture of continuous growth.
· Teacher and School Leader effectiveness, primarily supported by effective professional development 


	
	Additional Information Attached:



